MAIDEN BRADLEY WITH YARNFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of Maiden Bradley Parish Council held on 

Tuesday 12th April 2011 in 

Maiden Bradley Village Hall at 7.30pm

 Present: Councillors Angus Neish, Patrick Nixon, Jerry Rayner, Pamela Thomlinson, Ben Gunstone, Area Board Manager Jacqui Abbott and Unitary Councillor Fleur De Rhe Phillipe. 

Chairman: Councillor Angus Neish
10/264 Welcome and Introductions

Chairman Councillor welcomed everyone to the meeting 

10/265 Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.

10/266 Apologies for Absence

Karen Richardson & Franck Baudrain had given their apologies.  Council resolved their reasons for absence. 
10/267 Minutes of the Parish Meeting 8th March 2011
Council noted the minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 8th March 2011
10/268 Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 8th March 2011
Council agreed and adopted the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 8th March 2011.
Proposed: Councillor Patrick Nixon
  Seconded: Councillor Ben Gunstone
10/269 Public Question time
Ben Gunstone spoke about a possible bike ride fund raiser organised by a parishioner. He agreed to give details of the parishioner to the Clerk so that she could help with contact details of who the parishioner needs to get in touch with the re road closure etc.
10/270 Jacqui Abbot the Warminster Area Board Manager will address Council.
Jacqui Abbot, the Warminster Community Area Manager, addressed the meeting on the services and issues that the Area Board covered and how the board will have more say in the provision of services in the near future. The services provided for the collection of waste and recycling were discussed, including their frequencies.  Unitary Councillor Fleur said that fortnightly collections of garden waste, plastic bottles, tins, paper will soon happen across the County (as we already have). 

The Tor Quarry expansion was brought up and its possible impact on our need for a B3092 weight limit. Fleur thought that it is not intended to increase production and traffic, so she believed that the possibility of Somerset help with funds for the Highways Agency for the A303 junction would not happen. Somerset Council will not approve spending money in another county for a weight limit they did not support, but Fleur will investigate the situation. Fleur said that as soon as the junction comes into effect the orders for the weight limit will be implemented. The Chairman asked if the Parish Council could pressurise the Highways Agency. Fleur said that at this present time it would not be of use to shout, but in autumn 2011 Fleur will investigate the financial situation and then see what can be done, and get back in touch with the Parish Council on the best way forward. Most improvements on the A303 are currently on hold.  

The discussion also covered the general financial position of Wiltshire Council and bus travel costs.

The Parish Councillors thanked Jacqui and Fleur for their time and the interesting information they had given. The Chairman said that as a parish they need to keep badgering the Highways Agency for the weight limit and continue to fight for the alterations at the junction.

10/271To receive the Chairman's announcements
The Chairman had no report to give.
10/272 Clerks Report

Noticeboard by the bus stop Refurbishment
Council noted that the final phase of the actual Bus Stop building refurbishment had been completed. 
The Clerk informed Council that she had finally received the written quotation requested from K P Carpentry for the third phase to refurbish the notice board at the Bus Stop highlighted in the maintenance programme agreed at the February 2010 minutes along with the costs for a yearly maintenance plan as part of the Bus Stop project. Council discussed the costs and the implications of delaying the refurbishment as at present rubbing down and re-varnishing was all that was being advised. There was a possibility that if this maintenance was further delayed replacement Oak would be required as the wood was degenerating. The removal of the casement windows, sanding down of the windows and casement the application of 2 coats of Osmo exterior oil and the replacement of the broken handles with new was agreed. The setting up of a yearly maintenance programme for both the Parish Councils noticeboards was put on hold. The painting of the Bus Stop was delayed as it was seen as a maintenance issue to keep having to paint it. The Clerk was given permission to approve the final phase of the bus stop maintenance plan on the noticeboard. Council resolved the cost of £385.00.
Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator

Council noted that the Clerk has received no replies for the position.
Parish News 

The Clerk report that the Parish Annual Newsletter had been finalised and that there had been an issue on the article as a miss print had occurred. The Parish News has offered to re print it as a separate booklet. Council decided that as the information was all there that they would not pursue a reprint. Council informed the Clerk to contact the Parish news to inform them of their decision.
Insurance Policy

Council noted that the Clerk had finally received the renewal pack from the present insurers and will present her findings to Council at the next meeting.
Parish Footpath PIG Grant

Council noted that Chris Oliver has given the following reply: My only consultation so far was not encouraging. Council agreed to wait for Chris to action further consultation on this matter.
CPRE Membership Pack

Council noted that the Clerk had received the membership pack. 
Big Society and the Society of Local Council Clerks

Council discussed whether the Clerk could assist the SLCC with a project it is undertaking to build an information pool on successful community projects. Council agreed that the Clerk could pass on information on the Councils projects to the SLCC see 

Oil

The Oil bulk buying project was discussed and the group Welly Boot & Pearce energy who are companies that run this type of service. Councillors were informed that the company Boiler Juice can be checked for competitive prices. It can be an effective buying system. The Clerk informed Council that Councillor Karen Richardson is looking into the project. 
Highways

Council noted that the Clerk had met with Grahame Hay, Head of Services and Street Scene, Wiltshire Council at the recent Warminster Area Board meeting. That they had discussed the changeover from Melksham Depot back to the Wilton Depot, Grahame Hay had ended the conversation with an invite for the Clerk to go over to Wilton to meet with the Highways team. The Clerk had taken advantage of the invite and on the 28th March 2011 and had met with the Parish Stewards and Office staff. This had proved to be a very valuable exercise for future communications with the Highways. 

10/273 Community Speed Watch

Council noted that the recent golden river had confirmed that the traffic is speeding at a high percentile through the parish and that the village is now eligible for Community Speed Watch following the results. The Community Speed Watch team will contact the Clerk and inform her of the process of obtaining volunteers and the training in the use of the speed watch camera. Council discussed how it wished to proceed with seeking a minimum of 6 volunteers to run the programme. Councillor Patrick Nixon informed Council that he was will take on the project. Councillor Pamela Thomlinson informed Council that she will mention to people in the shop.
10/274 
Parish Steward

Council discussed and compiled the following list of works required, ready for the next Parish Stewards visit. 

Church Street, rape seed growing in the street the Clerk was informed that the street machine needs to be arranged to clean the pavements. The opposite side requires cleaning as well. It was mentioned that the large machine would be needed and the little one would be needed for near the shop. 
Opposite Councillor Jerry Rayner s house the storm drain in the road had an issue with the asphalt breaking up around the drain. The Clerk said she would inform the Highways at Wilton.
Council discussed the below email regarding the sighting of the new Grit Bin:
The Area Highway Engineer for Warminster went and surveyed the proposed site in Maiden Bradley, and unfortunately this site is not suitable. The comment made regarding the location was thus:

“Maiden Bradley - flat gradient on this road and the verge is very narrow at this point, even by the gates (see attached). I can see it being damaged or in the way when the village hall is being used.”

The Clerk recommended to Council that the Knapp which was the other site recommended by Pat Whyte to Council during the original discussions is suggested to the Highways. The Clerk will also speak with Sally Barnett regarding the flat gradient of the site and inform her of the issues with trapped Lorries during the bad weather. The Knapp was agreed to site the grit bin.
10/275 Parish Online

Council discussed the service available and agreed that the Parish Council would join forces with Horningsham and the Upper Deverills to purchase Parish Online. 

The £20.00 start-up fee and £10.00 yearly charge split three ways so £10.00 this year but only £3.33 every year thereafter for each of the Parish Councils the Clerk services would be agreeable. This service would give the Clerk access to mapping for planning, rights of way and other areas and would be a most useful tool to Council. 
10/276 Planning

Town and County Planning Act 1990 S/2011/388/FUL

Proposal: Full Planning The construction of a two story side extension

Location: 53 The Knapp Maiden Bradley Warminster

Council discussed the above application and informed the Clerk that it had no comments and no objections to the above application.
10/276 Queen Elizabeth Fields 

Council noted the reply and decided not to proceed.
10/277 Recreational Play Area Consultation results

Council heard an update from the Clerk on the results of the consultation sent out to parishioners. Councillors agreed to follow up possible consultation sheets as only 5 have been returned out of the 180 delivered. The Clerk informed Council that to progress with the project a substantial increase in the replies would be needed.
Council informed the Clerk to go ahead with informing the Community Pay Back group to proceed with the project to clean the play area equipment clear up the recreational field. 
10/278 Rights of way

Council noted that the Clerk has received a communication about a right of way that has access issues. The Clerk had contacted the Rights of Way Officer Nick Cowan who will liaise with the Clerk and Landowner to follow up the communication. The footpath in question is in Trow Lane see map below:
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10/279 Best Kept Village Competition – 2011

Council noted that the Clerk had sent off the Parish Council’s application.

10/280 Somerset County Council Minerals and Waste Development Frame Work

Council noted the Waste Planning: Issues and Options consultation that is running from the 11th May 2011. The documentation can be viewed online at www.somerset.gov.uk/mineralsandwaste 
10/281 Proposed changes to Bus Services

Council discussed the letter received, noting the lack of use of the service to be cut. The Clerk was asked to put the information into Parish News on the proposed cut.
10/282 Grant Applications

Council discussed and resolved the following for the applications received from the below Groups/Clubs.
Link Scheme to be awarded £75.00
PCC Maiden Bradley – The Parish Council requires more information please on the overall costs and how it will be funded.
Village Shop Maiden Bradley – further information is required on this item as the running costs of the item and a replacement have been discussed since the application. More information to be sought by the Clerk to be brought to next month’s meeting. Steve Meek to be contacted by the Clerk
Village Hall Maiden Bradley- to be awarded £300.00 
Community Garden Maiden Bradley – The Parish Council rejected the application as a donation had been given last year and it was felt that it should be self-financing.
West Wilts Portage Service- The Parish Council declined support this application as it was felt that due to reduced funds that any grants would be distributed to supporting projects that benefited within the parishioners within the parish boundary only.
10/283 Annual Internal Audit

The Clerk reported back to Council that they were no part of the 5% check this year and that she had started to put the Audit pack together for the Internal Auditor.
10/284 Accounts for Payment

Council approved the payments listed below:
April’s Wages







£ 309.90
HMRC Payment (S Jeffries)





£   20.40
Heat, light and wear & tear
(Shared cost x 3 parishes)

           £     6.50

Stamps








£   27.60

(Clerk advised by Post mistress to bulk purchase in advance of 5p per stamp increase which means a £5.00 saving on the postage for the coming year) The Clerk has claimed back the 4 stamps she is owed, see letter log sheet.
Wiltshire Association of Local Councils Membership


£    97.36

Stationary plus (End of year folders etc.)




£    38.90
K.P. Carpentry Rendering of Bus Stop  




£1000.00
ABC Printing








£  188.00

Receipts

Upper Deverills Parish Council IT Usage




£   15.00

Upper Deverills Accounts & Audit Training contribution

£   13.33

Council approved and signed the accounts 
The Clerk reported that she had actioned the year end PAYE and that she requires an amendment to the standing order for her wages, her wages had been paid at the old rate and has  not been increased. Also that the Council had resolved that a cheque payment in the future  would be made for the Clerk but following her Accounts and Audit meeting she had been advised that cheques were being phased out and that a direct debit could be actioned. Council agreed to the Standing order being changed and that due to the new Government directive that cheques will be abolished that the Clerk investigates how a direct debit could be actioned.
10/285 23. Meetings for members of the Parish Council to Attend

Council noted the meetings below:

National Association of Local Councils Communities in Action - Conference & Exhibition Delivering more for local people, Warminster Area Board Meeting 

10/286 Facebook

Council discussed the Clerks recommendation that the use of the electronic Facebook as a way of communicating to the public in the future should be investigated. Councillors agreed to investigate whether parishioners felt that this might be a useful way of communicating information.
10/287 Correspondence

Council noted the correspondence below:

Asbestos Environmental Surveying Ltd

Wilsons (Solicitors advising on their services they can offer to the Parish Council due to the introduction of the Localism Bill)

10/288 items for the next Agenda

Annual Parish Meeting

Nominations for Chairman

Nominations for Vice Chairman

Review of Parish Documentation- Standing orders etc.

Review of Assets

Review of Banking Arrangements

10/289 24.Date of the next meeting
The Council agreed that the 10th May 2011 would be the date of the next Parish Council meeting. 

The meeting finished at 9.00pm
Members of Council considered the following matters in the exercise of their duties: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights.

Sarah Jeffries MILCM
Parish Clerk/Responsible Finance Officer
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